
park service seeks comments on mining
the national park service has re-

opened the public comment period on

proposed amendments to mining
regulations and interested people have
until sept 4 to submit comments

the proposed amendments are inin-
tended to eliminate confusion that
resulted from the overlapping ap-
plicability of both the title XI access
regulations of the alaska national in-
terest landsland conservation act and the
mining inin the parks act regulations

while title XI ofofAANILCANILCA provides

the amendments
are intended to
eliminate confusion

torfor access to mining claims inin the
alaska parks mining operations
throughout the national park system
are subject to regulation under the
mining in the parks act confusion
has occurred because some people

presumed that the ANILCA provision
assuring access to claims superseded
requirements of the mining in the
parks act

the proposed amendment to the
mining regulations provides a clear
cross reference to the alaska access
regulations it also clarified the point
that a plan of operations is required for
mining inside park boundaries
whether on patented or unpatented
claims and regardless of the means of
access accoraccordingdiniz to park service

officials
those who want a copy of the pro-

posed rule may contact floyd shar-
rock chief division of mining and
minerals alaska region national
park service 2525 gambell st
room 107 anchorage 99503289299503 2892 or
call 2712618271 2618

written comments should be sent to
carol mccoy land resources divi-
sionsion national park service box
37127 washington DC
20013312720013 3127


